

【讀卡科目請依規定畫卡，若有違反畫卡規定而影響讀卡作業之情事，一律扣總分五分。】

【手寫答案卷需確實寫上班級、座號、姓名，違者一律扣總分五分。】

【手寫答案卷需用藍色或黑色墨水筆書寫，違者一律扣總分五分，使用鉛筆書寫扣五分。】

第一部分：畫卡題組 70% (1-10題每題1分；11~40題每題2分)

一、聽力測驗 20% (1-10題每題1分；11-15題每題2分)

A、辨識句意：根據聽到的內容選擇符合敘述的圖片

1. (A)



(B)



(C)



2. (A)



(B)



(C)



3. (A)



(B)



(C)



4. (A)



(B)



(C)



5. (A)



(B)



(C)



B、基本問答：根據聽到的內容選出最適合的答句

6. (A) I went shopping at Taipei 101 last night.

(B) I got home at about 9:30 yesterday.

(C) I watched movie with Kevin at Mega City.

7. (A) Mine is on the sofa.

(B) It's my brother's.

(C) It's a new phone.

8. (A) Yes, I watched the moon and it was so beautiful.

(B) Nothing special. I even didn't eat any moon cake.

(C) I see. The moonlight was so beautiful.

9. (A) Yes, we have one daughter.

(B) No, they live in the children house.

(C) There are two children in the room.

10. (A) It is mine.

(B) I donated it to the children's home.

(C) It was a Christmas gift from my aunt.

C、言談理解：根據聽到的內容選出一個最適合的答案

11. (A) Elsa ate too many moon cakes at the party.

(B) Elsa didn't go to the party with Tom.

(C) Elsa enjoyed the party a lot.

12. (A) It rained a lot yesterday, so she doesn't have a house to live in now.

(B) They are only thirteen, so they can't do anything for others.

(C) They can help people by sending them food, clothes, or money.

13. (A) John played basketball with his classmates.

(B) John was not so happy today.

(C) John didn't like the PE teacher.

14. (A) She studied English.

(B) She walked Lucky.

(C) She practiced tennis with Terry.

15. (A) The girl didn't join the karaoke contest.

(B) The girl sang and danced at the karaoke contest.

(C) The girl did her homework at the contest.

二、綜合測驗 30% (每題2分)

16. Angela _____ her school life last year, but now she _____. 【U1】

(A) enjoyed ; didn't (B) enjoys ; isn't

(C) enjoyed ; doesn't (D) enjoys ; does

17. I didn't talk to Mike _____ person. I talked to him _____ the phone.

(A) in ; at (B) at ; on (C) on ; by (D) in ; on 【U3】

18. Simba is crying because his grandpa _____ this morning.

(A) dead (B) dies (C) died (D) dying 【U2】

19. Moon Festival is a big day in Korea. People there usually get together _____ their family _____ that day.

(A) with ; X (B) with ; in

(C) and ; on (D) and ; at

20. There was a big earthquake (地震) yesterday afternoon.
Many books _____ from the bookshelf (書架). 【U1】
(A) pulled (B) dropped (C) felt (D) picked
21. A : Aren't those pencils _____?
B : No, mine _____ over here. 【U3】
(A) yours ; is (B) your ; are
(C) your ; is (D) yours ; are
22. Don't be afraid of English. You can learn it _____ songs
or stories. 【U2】
(A) with (B) by (C) use (D) through
23. A : What did you _____? 【U3】
B: A picture.
(A) show they (B) sent
(C) buy for she (D) give to him
24. The magic show last Friday _____ a lot of fun. Let's
go together next time. 【U1】
(A) is (B) was (C) has (D) had
25. Thank you for your donation. The kids are all happy
_____ the new toys and books. 【U2】
(A) because (B) had (C) have (D) because of

三、對話選擇

26. A : What nice weather! Do you want to go jogging with
me? 【U2】
B : _____ I am free now.
(A) Why not? (B) Sure I am.
(C) You're welcome. (D) What's wrong?
27. A : Miss Chen donates many books to the school in
remote area (偏鄉地區) every year. 【U3】
B : _____.
(A) What a wonderful night.
(B) It's her big day today.
(C) That's very nice of her.
(D) What do you think?
28. A : Who sent you that post card (明信片)? 【U3】
B : _____.
(A) It's a friend. (B) Kevin does.
(C) My parents were. (D) My brother did.
29. A : Did you have a good time at the summer camp in
Tainan?
B : _____. Every activity (活動) was so great. I
also made some new friends there. 【U2】
(A) You can say that again. (B) That's too bad.
(C) Lucky you! (D) You bet.
30. A : Grandpa joined a singing contest on the weekend.
B : Wow! _____
A : Sure. He won the first prize (第一名). 【U2】
(A) Did he do well then? (B) Why did he go there?
(C) What song did he sing? (D) What do you think?

四、克漏字填空 8% (每題2分)

Dear Diary,

Today is my fifteenth birthday. Uncle Sam and Aunt Lulu
(10) the children's home this morning. I like sports, (2)
they gave me a basketball as a birthday gift. They also bought
me a chocolate cake. (3) them, I had a wonderful day. I
don't have parents, but Uncle Sam and Aunt Lulu (3) my
parents. Now, I am going to draw a picture of them. I will (將)
give it to them when (當~時候) they are here next time. Hope to
see them soon.

31. (A) visit (B) visited (C) visits (D) visiting
32. (A) then (B) so (C) but (D) because
33. (A) Think to (B) Thank (C) Thanks to (D) Think of
34. (A) are like (B) liked (C) like (D) were like

五、閱讀測驗 12% (每題2分)

A、

Once upon a time, there lived a prince in the
Persian Gulf (波斯灣). He wanted to make his little
fishing village become a big rich kingdom. When
people there talked about his dream, they always
said, "If our village became rich, a pig could fly."
Some other people thought that their prince must be
crazy. However, the prince knew that he could make
it and tried his best. Thirty years later, his dream
came true. The prince was Sheikh Rashid Maktoum,
and his kingdom was Dubai (杜拜).

Today, there are expensive hotels and tall
buildings everywhere in Dubai. Lots of foreigners
want to work there. Many people go there for
business, but not for oil or fishing. It was a poor
fishing village before. Now, it became rich and it is
an important business city in the world.

village 村落 become 變成 kingdom 王國 prince 王子
important 重要的 dream come true 夢想成真 building 大
樓 foreigners 外國人 business 做生意 oil 石油

35. According to the paragraph (短文), what was the dream of
Sheikh Rashid Maktoum?
(A) To sell more fish and pigs.
(B) To live forever and be rich.
(C) To help his village become rich.
(D) To live in a tall building.
36. From paragraph 1, what can we learn about the prince?
(A) He didn't like his village because it was too old.
(B) He was a handsome and funny person.
(C) Because he did his best, his village became rich.
(D) He was crazy about fishing.

37. Which of the following is NOT true according to this paragraph?

- (A) Dubai was a fishing village before.
- (B) Dubai is a rich city now.
- (C) There are many tall buildings in Dubai.
- (D) Dubai now gets money only from fishing.

B、 Mary was an operator 911 in Los Angeles(洛杉磯). One Thursday morning, she got a call from a young child. She cried and said, "Mommy sick, Mommy sick." again and again. Mary looked for the address of the call immediately. Then she called the police and the doctor. In a minute, two policemen and one doctor arrived at the house. They opened the door and couldn't believe their eyes. The little child was so young and she couldn't even walk. She was sitting beside her mother and holding her mother's hand. Tears were running down her face. The doctors gave the mother some medicine and soon she woke up. Later the mother told people, "Everyone was so surprised that my daughter could call 911. One morning, I tried to teach her how to call 911, but she couldn't do it." Mary was also surprised because it was the first time she answered 911 from a two-year-old child."

operator 接線生 immediately 隨即 in a minute 很快地

38. What didn't Mary do after she answered the little girl's call?

- (A) Went to the little girl's home.
- (B) Looked for the address of the call.
- (C) Called the police.
- (D) Phoned the doctor.

39. Why could the little girl call 911?

- (A) She learned it from books.
- (B) Her grandma did that for her.
- (C) Her mother taught her once.
- (D) Mary helped her with it.

40. Why was Mary surprised?

- (A) Because the mother called 911 not the kids.
- (B) Because she answered 911 from a 2-year-old child for the first time.
- (C) Because the mother woke up soon after the call.
- (D) Because the child couldn't walk but she could talk.

第二部分：手寫試題 30%

一、字彙測驗 5%

- 1. 有趣的
- 2. 學科
- 3. 糟的；可怕的
- 4. 挑選
- 5. 短褲

二、文意字彙 5%

- 1. The weather is nice today. Why not have a p c at the park? 【U2】
- 2. The food in the restaurant is good and c p. My friends and I go there twice a week. 【U3】
- 3. A: I can't find my glasses.
B: Again? It must be s e in your room. 【U3】
- 4. We have too much homework today. I don't think I can f h it all and go out for dinner with you before 7 p.m. 【U1】
- 5. How many l ns do you usually have a day at high school in Taiwan? 【U1】

三、寫出下列動詞的過去式 5%

- 1. spot
- 2. worry
- 3. let
- 4. stand
- 5. blow

四、依提示作答 6%

- 1. Dad was busy working last week.
He didn't go camping with us. (用because合併) 【U2】
- 2. Bill made his son a new toy car. (將畫線處改為代名詞改寫句子) 【U3】
- 3. Grandma takes a walk at the park every day. (將畫線處改為two hours ago 改寫句子) 【U1】

五、中翻英 9%

- 1. 這個機器人是妳姐姐買給你的嗎? 【U3】
- 2. 他們把壽星小姐拋進了湖裡。 【U1】
- 3. 因為Jerry很帥，所以我立刻愛上了他。
(...was..., so...) 【U2】